M E M O R A N D U M



TO:                 RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT
		BONNIE RICKERT, CHAIRPERSON
		BOARD MEMBERS

FROM:           DR. JIM DETWILER, DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT/CAO
CASEY JAYNES, DIRECTOR OF MS/HS TEACHING AND LEARNING

DATE:	AUGUST 28, 2018

RE:                 MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT WITH XELLO


Attached is a memorandum of agreement between Xello and Boone County Schools. 
Per KDE guidance on discontinuation of their support of the ILP:  

“Since 2006, Career Cruising has provided an electronic advising tool for schools in Kentucky to utilize with students in grades six through twelve. As of June 30, 2018, the Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) is ending its contract with Career Cruising.”  

Per 704 KAR 3:305 Minimum High School Graduation Requirements, school districts are required to:

· Implement an advising and guidance process from grades six (6) through twelve (12) to provide support for the development and implementation of an individual learning plan for each student.
· develop a method to evaluate the effectiveness and results of the individual learning plan process which includes:
· indicators related to the status of the student in the twelve (12) months following the date of graduation
· input from students, parents, and school staff

[bookmark: _GoBack]After reviewing several platforms and a pilot program to provide this service, LSS recommends to use Xello, (formerly CareerCruising) as the platform for the ILP for students in grades 6-12.

I recommend the Board approve this memorandum of agreement as presented.



Dr. James Detwiler
Deputy Superintendent/CAO
